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REPORTS:

e Director of Public Works — Sidewalk program has restarted, working in the area north
of the Cady Ditch, will be addressing some issues in Trail Creek, information will be
posted on our website. Mr. Raab asked the council for permission for the Clerk Treasurer
to seek financing and sign documents for the purchase of a new vehicle not to exceed
$120,000.00, Council Member Jim Marker made a motion to authorize, seconded by
Council Member Larry Ballah, Motion Carried.

+ Police — No Report

* Fire—No Report

s Building Commissioner — Late last fall the Town created an Unsafe Building
Committee, having hearings for any buildings or other areas that were blighted. Attorney
Estrada helped launch that part of the program. Estrada gave a report of the
achievements, Estrada stated in October we had our first meeting, we hold the meetings
on a monthly basis. The idea is to identify properties that are unsafe, vacant, the process
has gone very well. There is an estimate of 20 properties that have been through the
process since October, and a great amount of communication, residents responding to get
their homes in a state that satisfies state statues. We have had four orders of demolition
thus far, one subsequently a new seller took it over and we dismissed this last week. The
Town was reimbursed for fees so its evidence that the process is working. Ryfa stated
over the vears it would take months if not years sometimes to get any movement on the
property because of the way the system was set up.

» Finance Report—No Report

PUBLIC COMMENT ON AGENDA ITEMS: NONE
BUSINESS FROM THE COUNCIL:

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: NONE

NEW BUSINESS:

1. Resolution 2023-12 SRF Loan Program: Council Member Larry Ballah made a motion
adopt Resolution 2023-12 seconded by Council Member Jim Marker, all in favor, Motion
Carried.

2. The First Amendment to Site Agreement No. 233 ATC transaction/authority to sign:
Council Member Tony Hobson made a motion to give authority to Council President Rick
Ryfa to sign the agreement, seconded by Council Member Melissa Robbins, Council
Member Jimm Marker abstain as to have been previously employed by SBC/AT&T, Motion
Carried.

3. Change Order No. 4 Central Park Phase 2: This is for a fence and a gate, the additional
total for this change is $7,072.32, Council Member Jim Marker made a motion
authorizing Phase Two Change Order Number 4, seconded by Council Member Larry
Ballah, all in favor, Motion Cairied.

PENDING ITEMS: NONE

Public Comment:

. Dan Reardon: Representative of a nonprofit called Operation Charlie Bravo, requesting to use
Central Park September 30® from 7am to 4pm for a festival. Ryfa asked for a description that
will be sent to the Town Council for review.

There being no further business to come before this Council, the meeting adjourned at 7:19
p.m.
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